
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
Date: February 2, 2015 

To: Portland Historic Landmarks Commission 

From: Hillary Adam, Land Use Services, 503-823-3581 
 Stacey Castleberry, Land Use Services, 503-823-7586 

 
Re: 14-218444 HR EN – Mt. Tabor Reservoirs Disconnection   

Type III Historic Resource Review & Type II Environmental Review 
 

 
Based on comments made by the Historic Landmarks Commission at the January 26, 2015 hearing, 
and the failed (3-3) motion to support the January 26, 2015 staff report recommending approval with 
conditions, staff has provided two options to the Commission.  
 

1. Attached is a revised staff report recommending approval with conditions. One new condition 
has been added which states:  
The City of Portland shall formally adopt the May 2009 Mount Tabor Reservoirs 
Historic Structures Report and fully implement the restorative recommendations 
therein, including removal of non-historic elements, such as light fixtures and 
conduit, and restoration of the contributing resources of the Mt. Tabor Reservoirs 
Historic District by December 31, 2019. 
In addition, staff has revised the condition related to archaeological discovery, as dictated by 
Commissioner Solimano to state:  
The applicant will engage a qualified archaeologist to assess the project’s potential 
to impact archaeological resources. This assessment should include review by a 
qualified geo-archaeologist and be completed prior to issuance of construction 
permits. In the event of any archaeological discovery, work potentially affecting the 
archaeological resources will be stopped, the State Archaeologist will be notified, and 
the procedures specified by state regulations will be followed. 
 

2. Also attached is a revised staff report recommending denial. Findings within this staff report 
have been revised to reflect comments made by Commissioners at the January 26th hearing. 
Because this staff report recommends denial, there are no associated conditions. 

 
Because the Commission expressed interest in a preservation plan as well as information of the back 
flow preventer system, staff has provided this information (Exhibits H-17b, H-53, and H-54), already 
included in the record and previously presented to the Commission. Exhibit H-17b is the May 2009 
Mount Tabor Reservoirs Historic Structures Report, submitted into the record by Kim Lakin. Exhibits 
H-53 and H-54 are information on the back flow preventer system, previously provided by the 
applicant. As the applicant has previously stated on the record, a back flow preventer has not been 
designed, developed, tested, nor approved by the necessary authorities, for the diameter necessary to 
close the Mt. Tabor Reservoirs’ conduits, thus installation of such a system at Mt. Tabor would 
require these steps to be undertaken with no guarantee of approval by the agencies with authority to 
do so. If ultimately approved by the approval agencies, this system would then require a separate 
Historic Resource Review in order to be approved for installation at Mt. Tabor. 
 
Please contact me with any questions or concerns.  
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